
 

 

 

  

Where Is Your Sword? 
  
In 2002 Color Corps Commander Trini Torres asked me when I was going to 
join the Color Corps.  I answered that I would as soon as he joined my Third-
Degree team.  We both had a laugh and realized that we each have roles to ful-
fill, and we were both using our talents as they could best serve the Order.  
  

In truth, I always admired the Color Corp.  Having a military background, I 
appreciated the work that members put in to become sharp, precise, and noble 
examples of what it means to be a Catholic Knight of Columbus.  Yes, people 
see our actions and works wherever we go about performing them.  Maybe they 
realize that we are Knights of Columbus and Catholic.  Yet, when they see a 
group of men in regalia acting as honor guards, Bishop’s escorts, marching in 
formation at Eucharistic Processions, Memorial Day parades, or witnessing the 
burial of forgotten babies at a Garden of Innocence, there is no doubt about the 
identity and dedication of those men.  At those times our Honor Guard members 
are the public and spiritual face of the Knights of Columbus. They are the visi-
ble, dedicated, strong right arm of the Catholic Church.  There can be no doubt 
or question of who they are or what they represent. 

 
A new regalia uniform was revealed by the Supreme Council in 2017.  

After 79 years, the Chapeau, tuxedo, and cape, were retired.  After a year of 
transition, the wearing of the new uniform was made mandatory, and the old 
uniform was retired.  Some members decided they would not spend over $500 
for the new basic uniform, other members may have had other reasons not to 
purchase the uniform and continue with the Color Corps." 

 
Then, in 2020, the world was stricken with a devastating pandemic, and 

we lived in a world of quarantine.  We are still experiencing changes brought 
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The Patriot 

about by this plague.  The “New Norm” is still developing.  For over a year meeting in public, 
large gatherings, and worship in our churches was discouraged if not forbidden.  The Color Corp 
largely became inactive.  More members simply didn’t return. 

 
I don’t think that in any period of my life has there been a greater need to uphold, revive, 

and pass on the great traditions of the world that we knew and know.  The uniform of the Knights 
of Columbus Honor Guard / Color Corp has changed.  The need, justification, and the Mission of 
the Knights and the Color Corp has not. 

 
Last year, as the Faithful Captain of our Assembly, I purchased the new uniform.  I am 

now attending call outs and learning the drills of the Honor Guard. 
 
One part of the 4

th
 degree uniform is still an integral identifier of the Color Corp: the Sword.  

Since the time of the top hat and tailed tuxedos, the Sword has been a consistent emblem, telling 
the world that we are Soldiers of Christ, ready to defend our Faith and our Church, whatever the 
cost.  We wear it as proudly as our fathers and grandfathers have since its inception.  

  
I bought my sword in 2002 when I became a conferring officer of the Third degree.  It has 

dubbed the shoulders of well over 1500 Knights, including many Priests, Bishops, and Missionar-
ies.  My sword has a legacy and a heritage.  I wear it proudly. 

 
My question to you my Brothers is this, Where Is Your Sword?  Does it lie in the back of a 

closet gathering dust?  Did you hang it on the wall as a war relic?  Do those who catch a glimpse 
of it know where it has been and what it has seen?  Has it begun to tarnish and rust, never to 
shine in a Knight’s hand again?  Is it your legacy or a spent memory of days past? 

 
There are many living members of the Color Corps who have served nobly for many years 

and today, feel that they have done their part.  You may have as well and if you choose not to 
adopt the new uniform and continue to serve, you have my utmost thanks and respect.  There 
are some who are still angry that this change was forced on them and they had no voice.  Did not 
each of us promise to obey lawful rules and directions of the Order?  It’s been six years since the 
change was directed.  What good is clinging to your anger doing you or the Order?  I suggest 
that you pray, consider, and let the past be the past.  The old uniform has gone the way of the 
three separate degree ceremonials.  Perhaps it’s time to let it go. 

 
Where is your Sword?  Do you still honor it and what it represents in your heart?  What is 

your legacy in that symbol?  What will you do with it? 
 
We have new Sir Knights who are buying the new Regalia.  They have decided to accept 

this mission and carry it on.  If you pass your sword on to one of them, take the time to share its 
heritage with them.  They will cherish it as a gift from a mentor and Brother Sir Knight.  Your lega-
cy will continue. 

 
You have a choice.  Look at your sword then 

decide if you want to put it to work, pass it on, or 
leave it where it lies today as an abandoned memory.  
Consider it a sacred object and honor it as one.   

 
SK J. M. “Jack” Haney 
Faithful Navigator Assembly 2375 
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Pope Paul VI, on the floor of the Vatican Council at the close of the third session, 
renewed publicly the consecration of the Church and the world to Mary's Immacu-
late Heart. He said that his thoughts turned to the whole world "which our venerat-
ed predecessor Pius XII . . . not without inspiration from on high, solemnly conse-
crated to the Immaculate Heart of Mary. . . . O Virgin Mary, Mother of the Coun-
cil, to you we recommend the entire Church." When he visited Fatima on May 13, 
1967, the same Pope recalled this "consecration which we ourselves have renewed 
on November 21, 1964 — we exhort all the sons of the Church to renew personally 
their consecration to the Immaculate Heart of the Mother of the Church and to 
bring alive this most noble act of veneration through a life ever more in accord 
with the divine will and in a spirit of filial service and of devout imitation of their 
heavenly Queen." 
 
Before making a consecration, it is most desirable to make a careful preparation extending over some period of 
time. One good way to make that preparation is described in the last part of St. Louis de Montfort's True Devo-
tion book. 
The most essential thing is not making an act of consecration, with or without some solemnity, though that is im-
portant. The essential thing is to live that consecration. 
 
Living a consecration could be described as following three attitudes or spirits: 

 Union — Imitation of Jesus and Mary, so as to become like them, and trying to develop as constant as pos-
sible a realization of His and her presence. 

 Dependence — Give to Jesus and Mary the right to dispose of everything we have, temporal and spiritual. 

 Obedience — Jesus and Mary have the right to ask us to do anything at all, even without reward. In conse-
cration, we recognize that right, give it on a basis of love, and plan to carry it out with fullest generosity. 
 

 St. Maximilian Kolbe liked to speak of the relation of consecration 
 to our baptismal promises, in which we promised to renounce satan 

 and all his works, and to follow Jesus, by whom we are "sealed" in 
 baptism as His property. Consecration is the fullest kind of response 
 to and carrying out of these promises. Mary, in view of her Immacu

 late Conception, was most fitted to respond most fully, and that she 
 did, with a fullness and perfection beyond our ability to visualize  
 for we recall that Pius IX told us that even at the start of her exist-

 ence, her holiness was so great that "none greater under God can be 
 thought of, and no one but God can comprehend it." 

August : Month of the Immaculate Heart 
Our Father’s Plan, Fr William G. Most (excerpt)  

https://www.catholicculture.org/culture/liturgicalyear/overviews/months/08_1.cfm
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KOC Uniform Package 

https://www.kofcuniform.com/ 

The Patriot 

Uniform Package  $449.00 USD 

Sir Knights, 
 
 
If you are interested in joining the Color Corps please contact the Faithful Navigator and check out 
the link below for purchasing the uniform.  Serving in the Color Corps is a great use of your time, you 
will be serving God’s Church and the Families of Knights we have lost.   
 
P.F.N.  P.D.D.  C.C.C. 

CURT HORNER   

Color Corps Report 
C.C.C.— Curt Horner 
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Catholic Humor 

Name Position Phone Email  

Jake Haney  Faithful Navigator (714) 746 - 0445 kcocjack.haney@gmail.com 

Fr. Bruce A Patterson Faithful Friar (714)-913-5453 brucep@smdpyl.org 

Joseph Martinazzi Faithful Admiral 714) 203-4736 jmartnav@outlook.com 

Frank Smaldino Faithful Captain (714) 227-0227 franksmaldino@gmail.com 

Stan Byrne Faithful Pilot (714) 272-5315 Stanleybynrne@gmail.com 

Paul Mahoney Faithful Scribe (562) 533-8625 pjm8325@hotmail.com 

Frank Baca Faithful Comptroller (714) 747-3557 kikosson@pacbell.com 

George Alfaro Faithful Purser (562) 631-7783 thegman17@msn.com 

Rick Giddens Inner Sentinel (714) 606-6204 ricksmparsvc@aol.com 

Idovino J Artifon Outer Sentinel (714)-388-8010 idovinoartifon@gmail.com 

Scott Mosher Three Year Trustee (714) 396-1527 scott@mosherfundingpro.com 

Chris Curry Two Year Trustee (714) 514-9930 cgcurry@sbcglobal.net 

Steve Michael One Year Trustee (714) 390-1710 stmichael107@gmail.com 

Curt Horner Color Corps Commander (714) 401-8191 curt779@yahoo.com 

 OFFICER CONTACT INFORMATION 

mailto:scott@mosherfundingpro.com
mailto:stmichae107@gmail.com
mailto:curt779@yahoo.com
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PAST FAITHFUL NAVIGATORS 

PFN Edward Baczynski   1994 -1995 PFN Gary Murray   2007 - 2008 

PFN Thomas Shewman  1995 - 1996 PFN Bill Archer-Burton  2008 - 2009 

PFN Joe Thompson   1996 - 1997 PFN Bill Schafer  2009 - 2010 

PFN Lou Cartwright   1997 - 1998 PFN John Cleary  2010 - 2011 

PFN Armond Tavianini   1998 - 1999 PFN Ed Baluyot  2011 - 2012 

PFN Jeffrey Bigonger  1999 - 2000 PFN Dave Vezzetti   2012 - 2013 

PFN Jerry Nicassio  2000 - 2001 PFN Roberto Garcia  2013 - 2014 

PFN Duke Ellington   2001 - 2002 PFN Tom Madracki   2014 - 2015 

PFN Trini Torres  2002 - 2003 PFN Rick Giddens  2015 - 2016 

PFN Chuck Hosick  2003 - 2004 PFN Curt Horner  2016 - 2017 

PFN Jeff Runtz  2004 - 2005 PFN Lenny Castillo   2017 - 2018 

PFN Jim Giardino   2005 - 2006 PFN Mark Lanphar  2018 - 2019 

PFN Tom Arias 
 

 

 Rest in peace  

 2006 - 2007 PFN Bob Lanphar 
PFN Scott Mosher 
PFN Chris Curry 
PFN Steve Michael  
PFN Joe Martinazzi 

 2019 - 2020 
 2020 - 2021 
 2021 - 2022 
 2022 - 2023 
 2023 - 2024 

 

  

 People of Israel 

 Past Faithful Comptroller SK Gary Clark 

 Susan Brunasso RIP 

 Patty Egger RIP 

 Laverne McCaughin RIP 

 Lady Knight Jo Baca RIP    

 SK Raymond Lamy RIP 

 SK Michael Withrow RIP 

 SK Jim Kozlowski RIP   

 SK Joseph Tokar RIP 

 SK George Scherotter RIP 

 SK Don Davis RIP 

 SK William Weiss RIP 

 SK Robert Hawkins RIP 

 SK Thomas Carey RIP 

 SK Tony Kerhin RIP 

 SK Jim Enders RIP 

 SK Mario Mandy RIP 

 SK Rick Ritter RIP 

 SK Mario Mandy RIP 

 SK Michael Dougherty RIP 

 SK Dave Vezzetti, PFN, RIP 

 SK Kantral Williams RIP 

 SK PFN Trini Torres RIP 

 SK Jody Martin RIP 

 SK Raymond Pongetti RIP 

 SK William (Pat) De Friese RIP 

 SK Bob P. Fiorentino RIP 

 SK Don Lavertue RIP 

 SK Tom Dodge RIP 

 Lady Knight Dana Haney 

 Lady Knight Kelly O’Shea 

 Lady Knight Rochelle Hastings 

 Lady Knight Bonneta McKenna 

 Lady Knight Elenor Gaudinez 

 Lady Knight Rita Haney 

 Rob Fulton 

 Megan and Henry Sanchez 

 Ben Kahookele 

 Mary Archer-Burton 

 Carieann Mobayed 

 Pauline Sanchez 

 Matthew Garcia 

 Kent Anderson 

 Jim Crews 

 Megan Joshua 

 Kathy Fitzpatrick 

 Fr. Rick Serra 

 Paul McHenry 

 Jim Wooden 

 Bob Murray 

 Mike Cushing 

 John McKenna 

 Mary Sanchez 

 Tiffany Hennebelle 

 Betty Ann Pechkis (Wife of SK Bob 
Pechkis) 

 Michael Curry RIP 
 

GOOD OF THE ORDER 

Upcoming important dates below: 
8/5– Officers Meeting– 6pm location  at SK and Faithful Comptroller Frank Baca’s home. 

8/19 -  General Meeting - 6pm Rosary, 6:30pm Dinner, 7:15pm Meeting starts, at St. John 
Paul II Polish Center.   

8/24 - Council 9599 36th Annual Country Western Steak Fry 

 

 

 


